EAST SHORE ESTATES

PROPERTY OWNERS ASSOCIATION

Minutes of Board Meeting Held 6/12/07 at the Pavilion
Attending:

Byron Davis, Sr.

Ron Keeley

Joe Jeter

Mark Shaw
Brad Roberts

Ken Sigman

Henry Stuth
1. OPENING…Byron called the meeting to order at 7:08.
2. MINUTES…Last Meeting, 5/08/07 Board…previously distributed…upon motion by Byron, seconded by Brad, these minutes were approved as presented.

3. TREASURER’S REPORT…Ron distributed copies of the Treasurer’s Report for May 2007, starting a new fiscal year, noting a balance at the end of May of $15,256.57.  Ron reviewed the report and answered any questions.  Upon a motion by Brad and a second by Mark, the report was unanimously approved.
4. ARCHITECTURAL COMMITTEE:
· New Builds/Approvals…A new construction application for Selden was approved by Brad and Hank.  
5. WEBSITE:
· Update…A few minor issues have been identified and the web designer is working on them.  We have not received the final billing yet, but we have written the check, holding it pending resolution of the minor outstanding items and receipt of the final billing.
6. ROAD COMMITTEE:

· Bill McGinnis Update…There have been several emails exchanged with Bill McGinnis concerning the road striping, creek barrier erection, and pothole repair.  We continue to receive assurance that the striping is imminent and the repair of some of the potholes has been done.  
7. OLD BUSINESS:

· Lakeview Drive Clean-up…Joe reported that he had discovered after several months of working with county entities on the clean-up that the portion of Lakeside in question had never been deeded to the county and thus, the county would not clean it up.  Joe discussed this problem with Ben Jarvis who said that he would work toward cleaning up the area.  After some discussion, there was general agreement that a follow-up letter to Ben Jarvis was appropriate.  Joe will draft up the letter and distribute it to the board for their review.  
· Incorporating ESEPOA…Ron reported that he had found a good deal of information including some good data on the East Lake Woods website.  It continues to be a work in process and more will be forthcoming at future meetings.  
· Dockmasters/Paul Priestner…waiting to hear back from Lee Fisher’s attorney who is to attempt a settlement between Priestner and Dock Master.  Byron will continue to pursue and update the board.   
          7.  NEW BUSINESS:

· Beach Area at the Pavilion…Ron reported that Truman Mizzles had made this suggestion.  Ron further reported that he had contacted the City of Tyler and they seemed open to the idea and recommended that we submit our plans and file for a permit.  There was some discussion and Ken Sigman agreed to take this item on and work towards getting information on the costs and issues involved.
· Unit 13 Deed Restrictions…Ron had obtained a copy of the deed restrictions for Unit 13 and distributed copies to the board.  Alan Goss, owner of one of the Unit 13 lots, had provided Ron with a copy of the deed restrictions.  
· Discuss the Large Trucks and Operating a Business out of a Home…Byron that the home owner at 17923 W. Lakeview, Marta & Tulio Saso, had 3 large trucks parked at their home and appeared to be using them in some sort of business.  There was some discussion about this situation and the board agreed to send them a letter about not operating a business out of their home.  Byron will draft the letter and send it out to the board for their review.  
· Off-Roading…There have been some reports of “off-roading” by trucks/cars/suvs on Fisherman’s Dr.  There was some discussion and Mark agreed to contact Constable Smith for his input on this matter.  
· Garage Sale Committee…There was some discussion about establishing a Garage Sale Committee.  It was agreed to table the issue for now and wait for some direction from Mrs. Myers.
· Thank-you’s…the board signed a thank you letter to Russell Grosjean.  Ron also mentioned getting a thank you note from Becky Howard, Trustee.

· Update Assistance…Upon motion by Mark, seconded by Byron, a donation of $200 was unanimously approved to Ron Keeley for update assistance.
· DSL…Hank agreed to contact Verizon about DSL.  The information should be posted on the website for neighborhood participation.

· Byron’s Presidency…Byron formally announced that he was resigning as President of the association, but he will remain as a member of the board.  Byron mentioned that he had contacted Sue Robertson who may have an interest in getting involved with our association.   

         8.   NEXT MEETING…July 10, 2007, 7:00 pm.
